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June 1, 1965

Present: All commissioners, Mr. W. S. Donaldson.

Assistant State's Attorney

The commissioners agreed that Mr. James Kenney, appointed to this position by
Mr. Norris, would be paid $3600 per year, said salary to begin as of this date.

Commission on Aging

Mr. Coppage reported on conference (copy in files). Presented questionnaire that
must be completed within two weeks time. This concerns the programs that will
be developed. Reviewed same with the commissioners and listed priority as
follows: 1) Housing Authority, 2) Senior citizens information and activities
center, 3) Employment counseling service. Might also request help from the state

for information on the Older Americans Act, and Non-Profit housing for the elderly.

Form will be filled out and returned to the Commission on Aging, plus letter
stating that this commission in the county is being reactivated, and as soon as
same is accomplished, the state agency will be informed.

Mr. Bowles mentioned that Mr. Coppage had compiled information in order to make
a comprehensive report at the conference.

Mosquito Control

Mr. Paul Raley and Dr. Foster discussed including the Dameron area in the spray
progranm, and Dr. Foster said the only way this could be done would be to stop
spraying earlier in the fall. A total of $720 would be needed and if the state
does not have the money, where would it come from? He stated that so far, they
have always supported the county on a 50-50 basis. The amount alloted to the
county by the state this year is $17,000, and increase of $2,000 over the allot-
ment for last year.
N

Dr. Foster said the budget is made up on the basis that the state will pay 50%

as mentioned above, but the state must divide their budget among all the counties
requesting the service, and sometimes it is not a full 50%. There are 16 counties
in the program and only a $15,000 increase over last year in the state budget.
Sometimes money from one county can be used for another, but this is not known
until the last part of the season. The smaller counties are usually given the

50% but with the larger ones this becomes difficult.

Applications for the mosquito control are to come through the commissioners
office, according to Dr. Foster. If applications are sent to him first, the
people are told to contact the commissioners office. Mr. Raley presented copy

of form to be sent for participation in the program. This form is returned to
the commissioners office and a copy sent to the state. The commissioners approved
the form as presented and procedure for using same.

Dr. Foster said that Somerseat Village had also requested participation in the
program and he said they were given an estimate of what it would cost to spray,
and told to contact the commissioners office. Mr. Raley said our funds are in

67



good shape and they are trying to work out the program to include Dameron,

Bay Forrest, and Somerseat Village. Dr. Foster stated they have put Somerseat ' g
Village in the budget, but have not actually requested it be put in the program. {
The contact person has told Mr. Raley she would get the money to him by the -

first of June.

Roads

Mr. T. Hall. The commissioners signed the lease for the new dump at Compton,
between Mr. Ieo Klear, Mr. George Taylor and the county.

Mr. Hall reported that the Hollywood ' dump road is finished. Will cost $2500

to do the Cornfield Harbor Road, and there is not enough money in the maintenance
budget for this road. Will get adequate drainage here this summer, and then
gravel this fall. Golden Beach Road - have all right of way accepting Mrs. Bow-
ling, and this will have to be obtained before this project can be put out for
bids.

Annotated Code for the ILaw Library

The commissioners agreed to the purchase of an annotated code for the law library.

Dog Traps

The commissioners agreed to the purchase of three additional traps for the use
of the dog warden.

Meeting adjourned. g

Approved,

2L ettt Becteh

F. Elliott Burch, President






